BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI
In the Matter of Missouri‑American Water Company’s
)
Case No. WR‑2003‑0500
Tariff to Revise Water and Sewer Rate Schedules.
)
NOTICE CLOSING CASE

On September 2, 2004, the Metropolitan St. Louis Sewer District (MSD) filed its Status Report, advising the Commission that no progress has been made in discussions between MSD and Missouri-American Water Company.  Missouri-American responded on September 3.  

MSD had raised these issues previously in this case, upon Missouri-American’s filing of compliance tariffs, and certain sheets were withdrawn as a result.  Thereafter, on April 20, 2004, the Commission approved Missouri-American’s revised compliance tariffs and closed this case.  Missouri-American, in its response, suggests that MSD file a complaint if it believes one is warranted, but objects to the further consideration of these matters in this case.  

This general rate case was complete upon the Commission’s approval of Missouri-American’s revised compliance tariffs.  MSD may file a complaint with respect to any current controversy between it and Missouri-American.  No further activity is expected in this matter;  therefore, it may now be closed.   

BY THE COMMISSION

Dale Hardy Roberts

Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge
(S E A L)

Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri,

on this 15th day of October, 2004.

Thompson, Deputy Chief Regulatory Law Judge
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